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At Brampton Primary School safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility.  
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Brampton Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of chil-
dren and expects all staff, governors, volunteers, visitors, parents and carers to share this 
commitment. 

We have a number of policies and procedures in place that contribute to maintaining high 
standards and practices, including our Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy, which can 
be viewed in the policies section of our website. 

All school staff, volunteers and visitors are trained in safeguarding, and children know that 
they can speak with any adult if they have a concern. Safeguarding training includes identi-
fying signs of physical, emotional or sexual abuse, as well as neglect. It also covers the 
procedures for effective reporting of safeguarding concerns. 

Reporting a Safeguarding Concern 

If you are concerned about the welfare or safety of a child, please  speak 

to a member of the senior safeguarding team for advice and support. 

You can contact the school on 020 8472 0830 or alternatively email us:                             

safeguarding@brampton.newham.sch.uk 
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Referrals to Social Care 

At BPS staff, volunteers and visitors have a du-

ty to report concerns about a child, whether they 

are in need of additional support, may be at risk 

of abuse or have been  harmed. We are strong 

advocates of the UN Convention on the Rights of 

the Child, particularly  article 19: protection from 

violence, abuse and neglect.  

In certain cases, the school is required to refer 

concerns to children’s social care. This could be 

to help the family access support, such as help 

with housing or parenting.  

Referrals may also be made if there is a risk of 

harm to the child. This is always done in the 

child’s best interests, and, where possible, with 

consent from the parents or carers. It 

is appreciated that this can cause distress or an-

ger, but it is important to remember that the stat-

utory guidance, Working Together to Safeguard 

Children, says “anyone who has concerns 

about a child's welfare should make a referral 

to local authority children's social care and 

should do so immediately if there is a con-

cern that the child is suffering significant 

harm or is likely to do so.”  

The goal of any referral is to help parents and 

carers ensure their child lives in a safe, healthy 

and nurturing environment, free from harm. All 

professionals, whether from social care, health or 

education, want to work with families. Our goal is 

never to separate them or remove a child.  

The children’s social care professionals carry out 

enquiries sensitively and do their best to support 

parents and carers through what can be a chal-

lenging experience. They gather information 

about the current issues, what steps have al-

ready been taken and any potential barriers to 

success. They then offer advice and guidance on 

how to improve.  

As a school, we support the family in any way 

possible, including through check-ins with the 

child. These are always conducted in their best 

interests, and staff are mindful of not disrupting 

lesson time or making them feel targeted. We 

also provide advice to parents and carers, and 

are always available to talk through a problem if 

required.  

If you would like to discuss any aspect of chil-

dren’s social care, such as how you and your 

family could benefit from support, please speak 

to a member of the senior safeguarding team.  

 

Report Any Concerns  

If you suspect a child is being abused or is at risk of harm, please contact the designated 
safeguarding lead, or any member of staff.  

If a child is in immediate danger, call the police immediately on 999.  

  

Main Categories of Abuse 

Physical 

Abuse 

Emotional 

Abuse 
Neglect 

Sexual 

Abuse 
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Age Restrictions for Social  Me-

dia Platforms  

Do you know what your child is doing online? 

Are you routinely talking to your child and 

checking what internet sites they are access-

ing?  

It is very important to monitor and teach your 

child some key internet safety rules:  

1) Do not post any personal information online – 

like your address, email address or mobile num-

ber.  

2) Think carefully before posting pictures or vid-

eos of yourself. Once you have put a picture of 

yourself online most people can see it— is it a 

photo you would want everyone to see?  

3) Never give out your passwords (except to 

your parents or carers if they want to check 

your accounts to keep you safe).  

4) Do not befriend people you do not know.  

5) Do not meet up with people you have met 

online. Speak to your parent or carer if some-

one asks you to.  

6) Remember that not everyone online is who 

they say they are—adults sometimes pretend to 

be children to make friends with you online.  

7) Think carefully about what you say before 

you post something online. Using negative lan-

guage online can be a criminal offence. 

8) If you see something online that makes you 

feel uncomfortable, unsafe or worried, leave the 

website and tell a trusted adult immediately.  

There are also some key tips for parents and 

carers: 

1) Use parental safety software or apps to block 

inappropriate internet use and monitor your 

child's online activity.  

2) Ensure that the online games your child 

wants to play are appropriate to their age.   




